
17th June 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
  
This week we have continued to explore our CFLP Trust    
values focusing on collaboration. The children of Knypersley 
First School truly understand the value of working together in collaboration and as 
a team. They have shared many examples where  they have benefitted in their 
learning by  working in partnership with their peers.   
 
A recent example of working together took place when our School Council met to 
discuss 2022/2023 lunchtime and after school clubs. As a result all staff have 
signed up to a 2022/2023 plan using the suggestions from our children. I cannot 
wait to see the playdough and cycling clubs in action! 
 
Another example of Knypersley First School working in collaboration has been the 
time teachers and support staff have spent observing colleagues and children, 
handing over important information and generally ‘getting to know’ their new 
class. This week’s ‘Moving Up Day’ was a huge success due to the extensive      
preparation and ongoing work led by the teachers. The feel throughout the day 
gave the children a real sense of excitement for the year ahead.  
 
Finally, next week you will be joining our Sports Week events. This year will be 
different and we hope you enjoy greater participation in your child’s races. 
 
Wishing you a lovely weekend. 
 
Mrs Z.L. Cooper 
Headteacher 

Diary Dates 

Week Commencing 20th June  

2022 

Health and Sports Week 

Sports Days-June 

Y2 (pm)  Monday 20th 

BB + LL (am) Tuesday 21st 

CC + AA (pm) Tuesday 21st 

Y4 (pm) Wednesday 22nd 

Y1 (pm) Thursday 23rd 

Y3 (pm) Friday 24th 

29th June 2022 

Reports out to Parents 

30th June 2022 

PTFA Summer Disco 

Year 1 Change 4 Life @ BVLC 

1st July 2022 

Year 4 Trip to Chester Zoo 

5th July 2022 

Year 2 Parent Engagement 

5th and 6th July 2022 

Year 3 Trip to Middleport Pottery 

8th July 2022 

Knypersley Summer Fair—

3.30pm start 

11th July 2022 

Leavers Concert at 6.30pm 

Nursery Graduation 

12th July 2022 

Year 4 to The Sandhole Park 

13th July 2022 

Year 2 Trip to Knowsley Safari 

Park 

18th July 2022 

Year 4 Final Celebrations—

2.45pm 

School Closes 

for Summer 

Attendance 

 

Busy Bees     85.0% Class 5  90.8% 

Caterpillars   92.5% Class 6  95.8% 

Class 2          91.7% Class 7  86.7% 

Class 3          95.4% Class 8  95.3% 

Class 4  96.7% Class 9  97.4% 

 

Congratulations to Class 9 who have achieved 97.4%             
attendance for the week! 

Week Commencing 6th June  2022  

 Whole School Attendance—92.7% School target — 96.5% 

 
We will be on Week 3 of our 
new dinner menu next week. 



Achiever of the Week 

 

Busy Bees Isla Bosson 

Caterpillars Olivia Sproston 

Class 2  All of Class 2 

Class 3  Jack Ryan-Burns 

Class 4  Elliott Fuller 

Class 5  All of Class 5 

Class 6  All of Class 6 

Class 7  All of Class 7 

Class 8  All of Class 8 

Class 9  All of Class 9 

Celebrate Good Times!  

Congratulations 

This week Rockstars value honesty and       
collaboration! 

Thank you so much for making Knypersley the 
best place to be! 

Nursery   

Busy Bees All of Busy Bees 

Caterpillars All of Caterpillars 

Class 2  Leighton Howarth-
  Almond 

Class 3  All of Class 3  

Class 4  Joshua Hardy 

Class 5  Daisy Stewart 

Class 6  Connor Wilshaw 

Class 7  Jacob Brown 

Class 8   All of Class 8 

Class 9  All of Class 9  

 

Knypersley Rockstars 

 

Class 2  Alithea Ibrahim  

Class 3  Lexi-Leigh Highfield  

Class 4  Emily Brough 

Class 5  Elijah Hatch- 
  Fryer 

Class 6  Reggie Forrest  

Class 7  Sophie Blakeman 

  

Author of the Week 

House Points 

Congratulations to Earth  

Fire  269 Water 297 

  Air  262 Earth  281 

Keep up the good work everyone!  

Important Office Messages 

Polite reminder that you are regularly checking 

parentpay and any outstanding balances for Kidz 

Zone, School Meals and Trips are brought up to date 

on a regular basis. We are fast approaching the end 

of the school year and it would help tremendously if 

you could support us with this. 

 

We have also noticed that on occasions when trying 

to contact parents that numbers are either incorrect 

or have been changed. Can we kindly ask that you 

keep us regularly informed of any changes in       

address, email or contact number so that if needed 

we can get in contact with you as soon as possible. 

 

One final reminder if you have a child/children joining 

either our Nursery or Reception in September could 

we ask that any new starter forms are returned to the 

school office by Friday 24th June to ensure that all 

data is collected in time for September. 

 

Your help and support is appreciated 

at this busy time. 

Knypersley Welcome To Meetings 

We will be holding our Welcome To Meetings next week for each year 

group and this will give you and your family an opportunity to meet 

your child’s new class teacher and understand a little more of what 

your child will be learning once they move to their new class in    

September. 

The dates will be as follows: 

Monday 20th—Year 2 

Tuesday 21st—Year 3 

Wednesday 22nd—Year 1 

Thursday 23rd—Year 4 

Knypersley Sports Week  

Our sports will be taking place week 

commencing 20th June. All dates and 

times can be found on the first page of 

our newsletter.  

For this week all children will come to school every day in 

their PE kit. Please remember to bring a waterproof coat and 

water bottle.  

We are also inviting our parents to come along to their child’s 

sports day.  
















